

DEWITT C. GREER STATE HIGHWAY BLDG. • 125 E. 11TH STREET • AUSTIN, TEXAS 78701-2483 • (512) 463-8585

January 13, 2010

Ms. Janice W. Brown Division Administrator Federal Highway Administration, Texas Division 300 East 8th Street, Suite 826 Austin, Texas 78701

Dear Ms. Brown:

The Appropriations Bill of the 79<sup>th</sup> Texas Legislature included a rider that directed the Texas Department of Transportation to make available funds from the Federal Transportation Enhancement Program for the Texas Museum of Music History if found eligible by the Federal Highway Administration. The Texas Music Library and Research Center has submitted the attached detailed nomination.

We ask that you consider the attached information to make a federal eligibility determination for this enhancement project. Please feel free to call Mark A. Marek, Director of the Design Division at (512) 416-2653 or Barrie Cogburn, Director of the Landscape and Enhancement Section at (512) 416-3086, should you have any additional questions about this information or if your staff wishes to discuss this specific project.

Sincerely,

John A. Barton, P.E.

Assistant Executive Director Engineering Operations

in A. Britan, P.E.

## Attachment

cc: The Honorable David Dewhurst, Lt. Governor, Texas Senate
The Honorable Rodney Glenn Ellis, Texas Senate
The Honorable Garnet F. Coleman, Texas House of Representatives
Amadeo Saenz, Jr., P.E., Executive Director, TxDOT
Coby Chase, Director, Government and Public Affairs Division, TxDOT
Mark A. Marek, P.E., Director, Design Division, TxDOT
Delvin Dennis, P.E., Houston District Engineer, TxDOT